BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL
Notes from the first meeting of the Policy Group held on Tuesday 18 January 2011, 7.00pm at the Buffalo Community Centre, 55 Regent Street, Blyth.

Councillors Present:



A L Gibbs-Barton (Mayor)

O Potts


R Parker



P Reid (Deputy Mayor)


J R Potts

In Attendance:


S Noddings, Town Clerk

1. Apologies

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors S Davey and L Rickerby.

2. Allotments Policy

· It was agreed that Blyth Town Council would adopt a Policy of Zero Tolerance to threatening and/or violent behaviour in Blyth Town Council premises or on their property.

· It was agreed that the Allotments Policy would be based on the Model Agreement produced by the National Society of Allotments and Leisure Gardeners Ltd (NSALG).

· Action:  SN to circulate the model agreement to all members of the Assets Committee.
3. List of Policy Suggestions

· The Town Clerk had prepared a list of Policy Suggestions extracted from the Governance Toolkit and other sources.
· Action:  SN to circulate this list to all Councillors by email.
4. Forward Planning

· It was agreed that a forward plan was required and Councillor O Potts recommended that it included Budgetary Requirements.
5. Members/Staff Code of Conduct

· Working Group.
6. Conduct of Annual Town Meeting and Guidance on Gifts and Hospitality

· Action:  SN to draft documents for discussion.
7. Existing Service Levels 

· It was agreed that it was essential that the existing service levels be identified for any services being recommended to Council for adoption.  To include Bus Shelters, Public Seats and Play Areas. Action:  SN to write to Northumberland County Council.
8. Events Committee

· It was agreed that the Events Working Group should have full Committee Status.

· It was agreed that once the status of the group had changed to committee that Working Groups could be established to include stakeholders, retailers, businesses, etc.

· It was agreed that the Events Committee should look at all policies required to support the range of programmes being discussed.
9. Policy regarding Meeting Frequency

· Each Committee and Working Group should agree their own policy on frequency of meetings.

10. Partnership Activities

· It was agreed that letters should be sent to a range of organisations and a programme of meetings should follow regarding establishing a range of potential partnerships and representation.  Action:  SN
11. Chairs of each Committee to write paper for Web Site

· It was agreed that Chairs should be encouraged to write a page on the workings of their Committees.  

· It was also agreed that any Councillor interested in contributing to the web site development should be encouraged to do so.  Action:  SN to email Councillors.
12. Future Issues:

· Blue Plaques were discussed.

13. Frequency of Policy Group Meetings
· It was agreed that initially the Policy Group would meet every 8 weeks.
14. Date of Next Meeting

· It was agreed that the next meeting would take place on Thursday 24 March 2011 at 7.00pm, venue to be confirmed.

Sue Noddings

Town Clerk
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